Chelan County Fire District #9 Auxiliary
21595 Lake Wenatchee Highway  Leavenworth, WA  98826
(509) 763-3034
Minutes
November 3, 2010
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by Vice President, Marlene Rispen at 6:58pm with 25 members present.
MINUTES:  JoAnn motioned to approve October's minutes and was seconded by Sharen G.  The motion was carried.
TREASURER'S REPORT:  Marlene reported the current balance as $15,882.66. Barb W.  moved to approve October's report and was seconded by Pat B.  The motion was carried.  Becky submitted a new bill from the Food Support committee.
FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER:  Chief Rod thanked the Food Support Committee for bringing hot drinks out to last week's fire.  That investigation should be wrapped up soon.  Trunk or Treat was a success again this year.  The new fire truck broke down on it's way here, so more repair work needs to be done on it.  The Chief took questions from the floor.
NEW BUSINESS:  Jimi is updating the roster.
OLD BUSINESS: Rita asked if there were items that still needed to be taken to Good Will from the yard sale.  
Pancake Breakfast: The price will be the same as last year.  Pat has applied for the permit and will check out supplies to determine if anything else needs to be ordered.  Paul, Liz and Kathy G. have food handlers permits.  Pat will call and reserve the Rec Club.  Nancy Melson will make up flyers and take to Plain Grocer so they can be put in grocery bags.
Bob L. and Susan will handle the advertising.  
Gerry and Martha will be in charge of raffle baskets. Sign up sheets were sent around again. We will probably have the same amount of baskets as last year, but if someone wants to make a basket, we would welcome it.   Individuals will be able to choose the basket that their tickets go into.  They will discuss this with Kathy G. A few baskets need to be at Plain Grocer for display by Thanksgiving.  Kathy K. and Marlene can have theirs there by the deadline.  Gerri expressed a need for a door monitor in light of last year's confusion at the door regarding ticket purchase.  Marion will be a door monitor this year.  
Friday night set up will be at 5:00pm.  Venders need to be done by 7:00pm.  Food people will arrive Saturday morning at 6:30am.  The coffee and steam table need to be turned on.  The heat will be left on Friday night.  
Project reports should be made on each fundraiser.  These become maps for future years.  Jo suggested making a notebook like Ev did for the yard sale and then we always have what was previously done.  
Ev suggested filling out duty slips so we can refer to them, and, they are filed every year as a project visual.  
Barb W. expressed a need for men to help shovel and sand if the weather is bad.  The parking lot was treacherous last year and this could be a liability.
Jimi will speak to Pat Bohn about our liability.  
Martha motioned  to adjourn and was seconded by Marion.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:48pm.
The next meeting is Wednesday, December 1, 2010.
Respectfully submitted by Kathy Kelly, secretary.
